



AYSO Region Meeting Minutes ~ June 16, 2016

Attending: Jenny Seversen, Kelly Watson, Dean Dierks, VieraEwell, Ryan Wantz, Tom Norton

Minutes: May minutes not approved due to lack of voting members.

Area 1D Meeting (Roger)

Not present

BOARD REPORTS:

Coach Administrator – Kelly Watson

- Area Meeting: Roger not present
- Coach Meeting: Kelly to create additional talking points for coaches about running up scores. This will be one combined meeting with new and returning coaches. Will consider giving points to team for coaches that attend.
- Kelly has taken over the webmaster role. She has gone through the website and purged old information.
- Need dates for ref training, parent coordinator, photo day is scheduled, need area playoff dates
- Registration update: 880 in the system, 735 registered, 145 need age verification. 76% are El Segundo residents.
 - June 25th is registration event 10-12pm at rec park clubhouse. Challenger sports team will be there demonstrating.
- Camp: 40 registered for British Camp (up to age 12); 14 registered for Tetra Brasil
- Coach training: U6, U8 and U10 August 20th @ Joselyn Center
- Staff Positions in question:
 - Recording Secretary: Tom Norton agreed to take over
 - Equipment Coordinator: Open (?)
 - Team Parent Coordinator: Debbie (?)
 - Auditor: Vera Ewell
 - Awards Coordinator: Open
 - Photo Coordinator: Open
 - Snack Bar Coordinator: 10th grade contact
 - Sponsorship Coordinator: Drew Boyles (?)

- Scholarship Coordinator: Tony (?)
- Youth Volunteer Coordinator: Rick (?)
- Field Marshall for Brett Field: Open
- Richmond Field Marshall: Ted (?)
- Commissioner Positions Open:
- GU14, GU12 (?), GU10 GU 8 GU7, BU14 (?) BU12 (?), BU8, BU10 need to confirm

who is willing to stay. Need to send a confirmation email to everyone in a position. Kelly to work with Roger to send.

Girls Program: Mike

- Not present

Boys Program:Ricky

- Not present

Spring: VieraEwell

- No updated

REFEREE ADMINISTRATOR: Pat

- Not present

CVPA: Ryan Wantz:

- Processing volunteers

Safety: Dean Dierks:

- Sand Bags: Need to buy all new sand bags. Need a box with a lock to store the sand bags. Need to confirm with city we can leave a box on the field. Brett filed can store bin in goals. Sand bags go missing at Campus. Action for Dean to find out if we can leave a storage bin.
- Heading: No heading in U12 and under.

Registrar: Ted Shoepe

- Not Present

Treasurer's Report: Michelle W.

Not present

Meeting Adjourned at 8:09p.m.

Next Meeting – July 18th, 7:00 PM at Deluca Trattoria